

Spring Grove Primary School

Reception Homework and News

Friday 6th May 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

For such a short week Nursery has certainly packed a lot of learning in! We started the week by learning about why and how people celebrate Eid and we even made some cards that we took homewe hope you liked them. In Maths, we have been measuring different objects and even our own body parts. We already knew that our femur is the longest bone in our body and the shortest bone can be found in our ear, but many children in Nuresery wanted to know how long their femur actually was so they measured the top part of their legs. We began by using different sized duplo blocks and then discussed why our results were not a fair measurement and what the term measure means- we agreed it was something that we did to find out how long something is.

Today marks the start of sun safety week which is a great link to our healthy bodies topic, so we have spent some time discussing how to keep our bodies safe in the sun.

To support your child's learning at home:

- Reinforce sun safety and how the sun can hurt our skins if we are not careful.
- Continue to talk about healthy food choices and good oral hygiene- which we will continue to learn about in school next week.
- Investigate who the tallest member in your household is or who has the longest legs. Begin by thinking what objects you would use to measure, for example: blocks, books, toys or cubes. Then discuss if it would be fair if someone was standing on tiptoes when you measured them?

We hope that you have a fabulous weekend and we look forward to a 'normal' long week next week.

Yours sincerely,

The Nursery Team